
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO THE BOARD: 
 

SUBJECT: General Manager’s Report  

DATE: February 6, 2020 

FROM: John Winkler, General Manager 
 
 
 

A. INFORMATION/EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS:  
1. The I&E Department (and various creatures) hit the northern part of the District last month. Kaylyn 

visited Arbor Park Intermediate School in Blair, as well as Homer Community Schools. The students 
learned about the Papio NRD, water quality, snapping turtles, tiger salamanders, and much more.  
 

B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS: 
1. The District would like to officially welcome Kevin Schoepf as our new Water Supply 

Operator/Maintenance Technician in the Walthill office. Kevin started January 6th and replaced 
Wally Juhlin, who resigned last September.  

2. A huge thank you to Tom Pleiss, who selflessly turned a negative situation for a teenager into a very 
positive one. While a teenager was fishing at Wehrspann, another boy fishing close to him threw the 
teen’s tackle box into the water. The teen alerted Tom as to what happened. Unable to locate the boy, 
who had then run off, Tom brought personal tackle from home to replace the lost tackle. The District 
received a thank you note from the teen’s family. It is attached. Thank you, Tom! 

3. The District received a thank you letter from Sheri French, expressing gratitude for the quick 
clearing and cleanup of the trails with the recent snow and for our friendly staff. Sheri also said, 
“I’ve run on different trails around the metro and they are not often in as good of shape as yours.” 
Thank you to Bill, Tom and the rest of our crew. The email is attached. 

4. The District collected four boxes of household supplies and donated to Bethlehem House for women 
and children in crisis. Thank you to our staff for participating and to Nicole Gust for arranging this 
opportunity to give back to our community. The thank you letter is attached. 

 

C. REPORT ON PURCHASES – CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, PROFESSIONAL 
SERVICES AND PERSONAL PROPERTY: Pursuant to Board direction, the report indicating 
construction services, professional services and personal property purchases from the month of 
January 2020 is attached for your review. Please review this report and contact me if you have any 
questions. 

 
D. CURRENT AND ON-GOING PROJECTS – P-MRNRD LEGAL COUNSEL: A copy of 

current and on-going projects for District Legal Counsel, Husch Blackwell, as of January 13, is 
attached for your review. I would ask each Director to review this report. If you have any questions, 
please feel free to contact me. 

 
E. PAPILLION CREEK WATERSHED PARTNERSHIP REPORT: The Papillion Creek 

Watershed Partnership Subcommittee met in January. The minutes are attached. The next meeting is 
scheduled for February 27, 2020 
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